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Westfield Church has 96th Reunion

Wales of Earlier Bays
By Bob Dewel

How devoted are you to your church, and particularly to its
building? Suppose the last regular Service was in 1956. Would you still be
celebrating and supporting it now? Some folks in the Westfield area are,
yet some of them may not have even been born in 1956!

So what is it about the little Westfield German Methodist Episcopal
Church building, dating from 1877, that they reopen it every summer for a
meeting and Service?¢ Why does this little yellow brick church on a
windswept hill west of Rock Springs command such attention?

Some of its present day supporters are neither German nor
Methodist, nor are they all Westfield area residents. Yet a large crowd will
gather at County D and Schanke Road on Sunday, July 19 for the
observance. There will be a business meeting and an old fashioned
bountiful church pot luck picnic with all the trimmings. This custom dates
back 96 years, to 1913.

And speaking of business meeting, there will be a dedication of the
new windows, a multi-thousand dollar project designed to help preserve
the sturdy brick structure where a full house of German Methodists once
worshiped. The previous windows had served for 131 years, and were said
to be held in place by little more than many coats of paint.

Replacing windows is a costly project, in this case about $2500 per
window. Fund-raising began last summer and sufficient funds were quickly
raised with many four figure donations. Handshake agreements were
made on various bids last September.

A huge boost to the project came with the announcement by John
Alexander of Ozone, Arkansas, that he and his four brothers would
produce and donate the frames, including a special wood said to last 200
years. This was a multi-thousand dollar in kind donation, their memorial to
the many members of the Alexander family associated with the church,
especially Jacob Alexander and his descendants.

The brothers are nephews of Mildred Alexander of Chicago. In an
additional show of generosity, one of the Alexander men delivered the
frames personally, saving some shipping costs. All five Alexander men
and their wives are expected to be present for the dedication. By a
fortunate coincidence, the Alexander men are in the historic building
renovation business, and were well equipped to tackle this project.

Perhaps the nearby church cemetery tells part of this remarkable
story of devotion, for many of today's participants are descendants of the












